
BIG SPRING SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Building and Grounds Department 

43 Mount Rock Road 
Newville, PA  17241 

(717) 776-2000 Ext. 1603 
 

TO : Stacey Kimble, Principal 
FROM : Tim Drawbaugh, Maintenance Director 
SUBJECT: Oakflat Elementary Semi-Annual Asbestos Update 
DATE : Jul 1, 2019 
CC : Dr. Richard Fry, Superintendent 

In accordance with state and federal asbestos management guidance, I have compiled all 
available data during the last six months (December 31, 2018 – July 1, 2019). The construction 
of Oakflat Elementary post dated the use of construction materials containing asbestos.  Oakflat 
does not contain any asbestos. 
 
The Big Spring School District certified asbestos supervisor conducted the triennial re-inspection 
and management plan on July 1, 2019.  The next triennial inspection is scheduled for 2022.  
Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) law requires each school, kindergarten 
through twelfth grade, to maintain these reports with their asbestos plan, available to the public. 
A copy of the report is available in the school office and will be made available to the public 
upon request. 
 


